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1. In March 2008, the IFRIC published the following tentative agenda decision on 

whether some payments of benefits under a defined benefit plan are settlements as 

defined in IAS 19.   

The IFRIC received a request to clarify whether some payments of 

benefits under a defined benefit plan are settlements as defined in IAS 

19. The payments in question arise when an existing plan gives plan 

members the option to choose to receive a lump sum payment at 

retirement instead of ongoing payments.  

The IFRIC noted that events that are covered by the actuarial 

assumptions underlying the measurement of the defined benefit 

obligation are not treated as settlements under IAS 19. The IFRIC 

[decided] not to add the issue to its agenda because there was little 

diversity in practice.  

  

The IFRIC received one comment letter.  The letter supported the IFRIC’s decision 

not to add the issue to its agenda.  The staff asks the IFRIC to confirm its decision. 
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